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Dear Friends,

Toward the end of the month of
January (the Hebrew month of Shevat)
we celebrated Tu b’Shevat (literally
“The 15% of Shevat”), the new year of
the trees. For those of us who have
spent any time on the colder climates,
January-February seems to be precisely
the wrong time of year to be
celebrating the new year of the trees!
Perhaps, though, that’s the point — celebrating trees and the
environment that supports us is something we don’t do enough. We
need to be actively mindful of and express our gratitude for the
powerful and fragile world in which we live. That demand for
mindfulness, for the rabbis of our tradition, stretches back to the very
first humans on the planet.

“When God created the first human beings, God led them
around the Garden of Eden and said: ‘Look at my works! See
how beautiful they are—how excellent! For your sake |
created them all. See to it that you do not spoil and destroy
My world; for if you do, there will be no one else to repair
it.”” (Midrash Ecclesiastes Rabbah 7:20 on Ecclesiastes 7:13)

This story is not in the book of Genesis. It is value laden vision of
the rabbis folded into the text. The rabbis saw in creation a message
for all time for all human civilization: this world is created with
inherent balances and humans are the only species that are both
aware of those balances and able to choose to ignore them, acting
contrary to them. We do not act on instinct. We make decisions. We
decide to distribute water with questionable toxic content as was
done in Flint, Michigan. We decide to ignore a natural gas leak and
its health consequences as happened in Porter Ranch.

In the name of the trees, in the name of all things growing, in the
name of the natural balances within which we are able to live, we
must listen to the voice of the midrash “...do not spoil and destroy
My world; for if you do, there will be no else to repair it!”
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A Note From Cantor Richard

The big news last month was the debut of my new blog (website), with the apt web address of
cantorrichard.com. It is a great resource for what’s happening at the religious school. You’ll find the JELLI
calendar, updates to the calendar, the current and recent Weekly Emails, letters from teachers, other

resources, pictures, and some of my writings.



http://www.cantorrichard.com

